LYNDEBOROUGH HERITAGE COMMISSION
Friday, February 23, 2018, Tarbell Library

Present: Jessie Salisbury, Clayton Brown, Stephanie Roper. Also, Leo
Trudeau and Mark Chamberlain.

Stephanie opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
The minutes of February 23, 2018, were approved by consensus.
The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $2,953.89

Leo is seeking the history of the Cram House on Cram Hill Road, and is
looking for information on the Barn Preservation Program. He was referred
to the N.H. Preservation Alliance. He said the barn roof is in need of much
repair.

Jessie had two old books — school records for District 1 (Lyndeborough
Center) from 1809, and records of District 13 (which became 12 and then
became 10) from 1833 through 1872. The books were found in the town
office and will put in the keeping of the Historical Society.

DISPLAY CASES IN CITIZENS’ HALL

Jessie placed the souvenir glass and china and in one case and the material
dealing with the 1959 plane crash in another. The Lafayette Artillery is
supposed to fill the other two. If not, there is a “Plan B,” including some
Lyndeborough glass.

Leo displayed a cobalt blue Lyndeborough glass rolling pin which he had
found at an antique show. He may place it in the town office display case
with other glass pieces.

GLASS FACTORY SIGN
The new sign will be installed when the weather is right. It is at the town
office.

CLARK POTTERY SIGN

The wording will be completed, and the sign ordered this spring.
Suggestions for future signs include the Soldiers’ Monument and South
Yard; sites of one-room schools, including #8 on Old Greenfield Road, and



burial places such as Dr. Bartlett’s on Crooked S Road. Leo said the
foundation stones of #8 are still there.

“WELCOME TO LYNDEBOROUGH?” SIGNS
The discussion was continued.

ON-GOING WORK

Clayton has taken some house pictures.

Preftakes’ home (The Ordway House) needs to be photographed and
researched.

A work session on the project will be held later this spring.

OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.

The next meeting was set for Tuesday, March 27, 7 p.m., at the library.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Clerk






